

## **VECONAC FOREVER! FOREVER VECONAC!**

17 May 2023

The Presidents
VECONAC Member-Countries

Subject: Invitation to attend the 4<sup>th</sup> VECONAC Working Committee Meeting on 9-12 July 2023 in Clark Freeport Zone, Pampanga, Philippines

## Your Excellencies:

Warmest greetings and salutations!

The Veterans Federation of the Philippines (VFP) will host the conduct of the 4<sup>th</sup> VECONAC Working Committee Meeting (WCM) on 9-12 July 2023 at the Clark Marriott Hotel, Clark Freeport Zone, Pampanga, Philippines. We cordially invite your delegation to attend this significant meeting.

As host, the VFP will provide two (2) hotel accommodations (one deluxe single, one deluxe double occupancy) per country. Additionally, we will cover expenses related to transportation, meeting facilities, and meals as outlined in the program. It is important to note that other costs, such as accommodations for additional companions, air tickets, hotel mini-bars, hotel incidentals, room services, phone calls, and sightseeing fees, shall be for the account of the participants.

We highly recommend that all member countries' delegations book round-trip flights to the Ninoy Aquino International Airport (NAIA).

We have attached documents pertaining to the WCM Meeting Program, Registration Form, and Proposed Talking Points. For instructions concerning COVID-19 travel protocols to the Philippines, kindly visit <a href="https://etravel.gov.ph">https://etravel.gov.ph</a>. We eagerly anticipate your valuable comments and recommendations on the related draft resolutions that will be presented for discussion. Should you have any new draft resolutions to submit, kindly send them before 15 June 2023 for inclusion in the agenda.

To complete the registration process, we kindly request that you send the filled-out Registration Form no later than 31 May 2023. You may return the response form via email to veconac2023@gmail.com, cc Veconac2023@vfp.gov.ph.

For any inquiries or recommendations, please do not hesitate to contact us at rsan901@gmail.com or +63 920 928 8001.

As we look forward to your kind response, I extend my sincerest wishes for good health to all of you.

With warm regards and highest esteem!

Very truly yours,

COLONEL CESAR P. POBRE PA (RET.

President

VECONAC 2023